
 
 

EXECUTIVE 
 

 
STATEMENT OF DECISIONS 

 
 
Set out below is a summary of the decisions taken at the meeting of the Executive held on 
Tuesday 1 November 2022. Decisions made by the Executive will be subject to call-in. 
Recommendations made to the Council are not subject to call-in. The wording used does not 
necessarily reflect the actual wording that will appear in the minutes. 
 
If you have any queries about any matters referred to in this decision sheet please contact 
Mark Devin, Democratic Services Team Leader on 01392 265477 or email 
mark.devin@exeter.gov.uk 
 
 
Revisions to Street Naming and Numbering Policy 
 
Agreed: 
 
RECOMMENDED that Council approve:- 
 
(1) the revisions to the Council’s Street Naming and Numbering Policy, including the 

proposed amendments in paragraph 9 of the report, as identified at Customer Focus 
Scrutiny Committee on 6 October 2022; and 

(2) future revisions to the policy be delegated to the Director with responsibility for Planning 
and Development in consultation with the Chair of the Planning Committee. 

 
Reason for Decision: As set out in the report. 
 
 
The Devon Carbon Plan 
 
Agreed: 
 
RECOMMENDED that Council:- 
 
(1) note the Devon Carbon Plan; 
(2) reflect on the implications for the City of Exeter’s goal of a Net Zero Exeter 2030, given 

the Devon Carbon Plan target for Net Zero being 2050, in-line with Government’s goal 
for the country. Transport being one of the largest sources of carbon emissions for the 
City and County, the consequences of reductions to Net Zero by 2030 were profound 
and Members may wish to satisfy themselves that the 2050 goal provided a supportive 
policy context for the city of Exeter’s Net Zero plans: 

(3) agree to continue working in collaboration with the Devon Climate Emergency 
Partnership in reducing county carbon emissions; 

(4) agree that Exeter City Council led projects on the implementation of the Devon Carbon 
Plan be scrutinised by Exeter City Council’s Strategic Scrutiny Committee; 

(5) request that a biannual update be presented to the Strategic Scrutiny Committee on the 
progress made in delivering the Devon Carbon Plan;  

(6) reflect and discuss the ambition of the Devon Carbon Plan and how it relates to the 
ambition of a clean growth region; 



(7) request that Devon County Council, identify Exeter as an early innovation zone or test 
bed for net zero initiatives; and 

(8) request that an all-Member Briefing/Scrutiny be arranged with presentations provided 
from Devon County Council. 

 
Reason for Decision: As set out in the report and amended at the meeting. 
 
 
Legal Obstacles to Port Marine Safety Code Compliance 
 
Agreed: 
 
RECOMMENDED that Council approve:- 
 
(1) that work on obtaining a Harbour Revision Order be commenced to continue the 

progress towards a Port Marine Safety Code compliance; and 
(2) the allocation of a one-off budget of up to £150,000 to allow for the Harbour Revision 

Order process and to provide contingency in case of a public enquiry. 
 
Reason for Decision: As set out in the report. 
 
 
 
Exeter Playing Pitch Strategy 
 
Agreed: 
 
RECOMMENDED that Council approve the Exeter Playing Pitch Strategy subject to financial 
constraints. 
 
Reason for Decision: As amended at the meeting. 
 
 
Annual Scrutiny Report 2021-22 
 
Agreed: 
 
RECOMMENDED that Council approve the Annual Scrutiny Report 2021- 2022. 
 
Reason for Decision: As set out in the report. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The decisions indicated will normally come into force 5 working days after publication 
of the Statement of Decisions unless called in by a Scrutiny Committee. Where the 
matter in question is urgent, the decision will come into force immediately. Decisions 
regarding the policy framework or corporate objectives or otherwise outside the remit 
of the Executive will be considered by Council on 13 December 2022 
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